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Editor: Mimi Friolet 
 
  

603-483-5052 ext.102   
Crier e-mail: 

townhall@townofauburnnh.com 

For Ice Skating Rink 
updates, visit: 

 

auburnnh.us/parks-and-
recreation/pages/skating-

rink-conditions 
 

~Parks & Recreation~ 

SAVE THE DATE 
WHAT:  RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 

WHEN:  SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 5TH 

  8:30AM—1:30PM 

WHERE: SAFETY COMPLEX 

Future Dates Inside!! 

Note: 
Please check with event/
project coordinators first 

for dates, times, and 
cancelations. 
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Auburn Town Hall News 
 

Time for Auburn’s Local Elections and Voting 
 Due to a quirk in the calendar that has five Mondays in January in 2022,  
Auburn’s Deliberative Session of the annual Town Meeting is being held on Saturday, 
February 5th at the Auburn Village School. The meeting will begin immediately 
following the School District Deliberative Session, which begins at 9:00 AM. 
 
 At this meeting, voters will discuss and possibly amend any one of nine warrant 
articles that deal with the Town’s operating budget, collective bargaining agreements 
and other business for the coming year. 
 
 At this meeting, voters will advance all the proposed warrant articles in some 
fashion to the official ballot for March voting. We want to encourage as many 
Auburn voters as possible to participate in the governance of our community by 
casting their votes at both the Deliberative Session of Town Meeting in February and 
the ballot session of Town Meeting in March. 
 
 There are a number of elected positions on both the Town and School District 
ballots, which will also face the voters in March.  
 
 The Town and School District balloting will be held on Tuesday, March 8th from 
7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Auburn Village School. 
 
 We encourage as many voters as possible to participate in their local 
government by taking the time to attend the Deliberative Session on February 5th 
and to vote on March 8th. 
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Keith Leclair                       Todd Bedard 
 
 

Michael Rolfe 

Auburn Board of Selectmen  

Calef Lake Temporary Drawdown 
 The Board of Selectmen have been advised by the NH Department of 
Environmental Services (NHDES) and engineers representing Hidden Trails Ventures, 
current owner of the Calef Lake Campground, that the lake will be temporarily 
drawdown approximately six feet from its reference level for approximately seven 
weeks. 
 The temporary drawdown was scheduled to commence no earlier than January 
21st and is in association with the reconstructing of the Calef Lake dam in accordance 
with NHDES requirements. 
 When the work is completed, the water level of Calef Lake will be restored to 
its normal level.  
 Representatives from Meridian Land Services of Amherst provided a public 
information session on the project at the January 10th meeting of the Board of 
Selectmen at the Town Hall. 

Interested in Serving on a Town Board or Committee? 
 Following the election in March, one of the efforts for the Board of Selectmen 
will be to fill positions on a number of Town boards and committees. 
 If anyone has an interest in getting involved in their community and has an 
interest in land use, regulation, parks and recreation, conservation activities, 
highway safety or other areas, now would be the time to indicate your interest. 
 The Board of Selectmen will be making appointments for members and 
alternate members on the Conservation Commission, Highway Safety Committee, 
Parks & Recreation Commission and Zoning Board of Adjustment. The Planning 
Board may also be in the position to fill an alternate member’s position or two on 
that board. 
 Anyone who is interested in potentially serving on any of these boards, please 
contact the Selectmen’s Office or send a short e-mail message to 
townadmin@townofauburnnh.com. All expressions of interest are welcomed. 

mailto:townadmin@townofauburnnh.com
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Now Open! 

D C Hair Design 

15 Chester Street, 

Chester, NH 

Diane Crespo, 

formerly of MacPherson 

Art Studio & Hair Salon 

previously located in 
Auburn, 

is the owner and stylist. 

 

Diane's hours are: 

Mondays & Tuesdays 

10:00-8:00 

Wednesdays 10:00-4:00 

 

To make an appointment 

call or text Diane at 

603-493-1677 

GIRL SCOUT COOKIE TIME continues in February 
but ends soon!  Be on the lookout for friendly 

neighborhood Girl Scouts collecting orders and 
get your fix before the cookie season ends in 

mid-March. The Girl Scout cookie tradition helps 
teach 5 skills that last a lifetime including Goal 

Setting, Decision Making, Money Management, 
People Skills and Business Ethics. Each box of 

cookies raises funds for both the individual girl 
who is selling, and her troop, so that new 

activities, skills and adventures can be funded.  9 
flavors are available this year including a new 

one called Adventurefuls which is a brownie and 
caramel flavor.  All cookies are $5 per box.  We 
hope that you enjoy a few boxes this season or 
make a donation to our Gift of Caring options. 

From the Girl Scouts of Auburn! 
PS- If you don't have a neighborhood scout and 
would like to support 3rd grade Brownies you 

can reach out to Jennifer Anderson at 
girlscoutsjen@gmail.com or call 603-889-8920 

to place an order. 

mailto:girlscoutsjen@gmail.com
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AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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Spring is just around the corner!  
 
 The garden club is all abuzz with plant talk as usual! We had our first Club virtual Zoom 
meeting  in January due to the surge in covid cases. It was well attended, and it was still so good to see everyone 
even though we couldn’t be in person. We may be virtual again in February. We will send out an email  the week 
prior to 2/9 to let everyone know.  
 Our January presentation was by Chris Lavalley from LaValley Farms in Hooksett. We learned about their 
sustainable practices, soil and pest management and a lot more. We look forward to the return of the farm cart 
at the circle this summer with all the amazing vegetables!  .   
 On February 9th, we will be having a winter sowing talk. We know people have been saving those milk 
jugs and plastic containers! We have received a power point from University of Maryland extension with all the 
instructions, with permission to share. Please email Massabesicgc@gmail.com if you would like to have a copy, 
or join the winter sowers page on Facebook, where all the info can be found in the files section. Winter sowing is 
a particular method credited to Trudi Davidoff ( wintersown.org).  
 Our March meeting will be our official annual member meeting. Members will receive a recap of our 
accomplishments to date, and our goals for the coming year, along with a discussion on self care in the garden:  
proper body mechanics. We would also like to announce that we are looking for  board members, please let us 
know if you are interested. We have a lot of fun as a board and it has been wonderful working with such a 
talented and fun group to get this club off the ground this past year. We are excited to add new talent to our 
board .  
 If you would like to join the garden club, please contact us so we can send you a member form, or just 
show up at a meeting. The cost is $25/yr.  (Under 18 and over 70 join for  free!). We have over 55 members and 
are still growing!  

Happy gardening! 
Facebook: Massabesic Garden Club 

Website: https://www.massabesicgc.org 
Email: Massabesicgc@gmail.com 

PO Box 91 Auburn NH   

News from the Massabesic Garden Club 

News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars®  
 

SCHOLARSHIPS ARE OPEN!  
 

Visit our web site: auburn.dollarsforscholars.org to begin your application.  
Our applications are open to high school seniors, homeschool students, vocational 

students, adults and students attending a post-secondary school. You must be a resident 
of Auburn for 6 months or more to qualify.  

Education is expensive! - Every dollar counts!  
Feel free to contact us at our web site or by mail:  

Auburn Dollars for Scholars  
166 Rockingham Road  

Auburn, NH 03032  
 

Thank You and stay safe,  
Mary Hrubiec, president  

mailto:Massabesicgc@gmail.co
mailto:Massabesicgc@gmail.com
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Cub Scout Pack 127 
 Cub Scouts, Lion’s, Tiger’s, and Wolves (K, 
1st, and 2nd graders) have been practicing the 
Scout Oath and Law.  In recent den meetings they 
have been learning about eating healthy, exercis-
ing, and how to plan a healthy meal for their fami-
lies.   They have been working on their teamwork 
by playing games together. Some old favorite’s 
such as Freeze Tag, and a few new one’s, that 
they made up themselves.   They have been prac-
ticing a new skit or two to perform at the Blue and 
Gold banquet in February. 
 Cub Scouts, AOL’s Boys and Girls (5th grade) 
have been working on wrapping up a few small 
requirements before they Bridge to Scouts next 
month.   The boys are looking forward to joining 
Troop 127 B and the Girls will be joining Auburn’s 
newest Scout Troop 127 G.  Scout Troop 127 G 
has a new Scout Master, Jon L’Abbe and Assistant 
Scout Master Jackie Lowe.   They will both bring 
their past experiences as Den Leaders to their 
new roles.   Jon, having been through the program 
before with his oldest son who is an Eagle Scout, 
Jackie having knowledge in the outdoors and with 
animals.   We wish them all the best and for fu-
ture success with the new Troop.  For more infor-
mation on Troop G, please email william-
melendy@gmail.com 
 In December the Pack held its monthly 
Pack meeting at the Longmeadow Church fire pit.   
They played games at different stations such as, 
Pass the Bow, Search for Santa, Snowman draw-
ing while not looking, and a game involving 
marshmallows and Chopsticks.   A fun time was 
had by all.  We wish to Thank the Longmeadow 
Church for the use of their Fire Pit and facilities 
for this event. 
 If you would like more 
information about the Cub 
Scout Program please contact 
our Cub Master Mike Kadlec, 
Pack127Auburn@outlook.com 

Boy Scout Troop 127  
 The month of January was filled with fun 
winter activities and some important advancements 
for the Scouts of Troop 127. Starting the month, the 
Troop held a night of fun and adventure at the 
Vertical Dreams indoor rock climbing location in 
Manchester. Scouts enjoyed tough challenges, 
friendship and fun, and a good time was had by all.  
During the month, the Scouts worked on their trusty 
Klondike Sled in preparation for the upcoming 
February event at Camp Carpenter. Later in the 
month, they put it it to the test at the Sanborn Fun 
Run, a friendly competition between Troops 127, 
101, 603B and 603G. The Scouts were challenged on 
their knowledge of our country, first aid, fire 
building, winter survival, and much more. 
With great pleasure and pride, we would like to 
recognize William Berglund as Troop 127’s newest 
recipient of the Eagle Rank. William achieved the 
highest rank in Scouting with his tireless service to 
the Troop, hard work on completing the 21 Eagle 
Required Merit Badges, and dedication to 
fundraising and labor to construct new flower boxes 
and a new flagpole for the Auburn Historical Society. 
We look forward to William’s involvement in the 
Troop as an Adult Leader, and appreciate all of those 
in the community who help our Scouts advance and 
achieve the Eagle Rank. 

mailto:williammelendy@gmail.com
mailto:williammelendy@gmail.com
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May the God of hope fill you 

with all joy and peace in believing, 
so that you may abound in hope by 
the power of the Holy Spirit 
(Romans 15: 13).    

 
With the arrival of the new 

year we of the Longmeadow 
Congregational Church UCC in 
Auburn, place our hope in one who 
is beyond the divisions of our world 
and binds us together.  We move 
forward into the future with 
thankfulness for all this community 
has done for each other and for 
those in greatest need.   

 
Currently our church family 

is gathering in three ways:  
• In person worship at 9:30, with 

precautions recommended and 
encouraged. 

• On-line worship services, using 
Zoom at 11:00  

• YouTube pre-recorded services 
 
 You  may contact the church 
at 603-483-2907 to check on the 
current situation or ask any 
questions.    

 We are continuing with our 
annual Scarves in the Park outreach 
project and know that the colder 
winter months are the time when 
many people enjoy doing their 
knitting and crocheting.  If you 
would like to join us in making 
scarves, hats or mittens/gloves, we 
have yarn available to give you for 
these projects.  Please contact 
Pastor Ruth at the church office for 
more information.  
  

  
 
  
 
 
 We of the Longmeadow 
Congregational Church, UCC wish to 
all of our Auburn friends the ability 
to stay warm this winter and seek to 
serve where we can, following with 
gratitude and trust in where God 
will lead us.    No matter where you 
are on your spiritual journey, you 
are welcome here.  If you are 
seeking a community for worship, 
we invite you to join us.  If you have 
any questions, please contact our 
Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-
2907.   

Longmeadow Serves! 
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2022– 2023 Kindergarten & Grade 1 Registration 
 KINDERGARTEN:  All children living in Auburn who will be five years old on or before September 30th, 2022 are 
eligible to enter kindergarten in the fall of 2022. We are currently in the process of implementing an online regis-
tration system. We anticipate registration to be open in March. Please check out our website to complete a pre-
registration survey. This information will be used to contact you once our system is available to accept registra-
tions.  Our website is: https://auburn.sau15.net/registration/ 
 
NEW FIRST GRADERS TO AVS:   All children living in Auburn who will be six years old on or before September 
30th, 2022 are eligible to enter first grade in the fall of 2022. New Grade 1 students will be able to register when 
we open registration in March. If your child currently attends kindergarten at AVS you do not need to register for 
the 2022-2023 school year.   

Auburn Village School News 

 As part of their curriculum in their Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Math (STEAM) Class, 
students in Grade 8 are recreating historical buildings in Auburn. This is just one activity in the many STEAM 
projects that use the design-thinking model to foster students’ thinking, creativity, and compassion. Knowing the 
history and events which resulted in how the town currently looks gave new meaning to the construction of the 
models. After learning about the history of Auburn and its development, in 5th grade and revisiting it in their 8th 
grade library and STEAM classes, students picked buildings around town to reconstruct on a scale model.  
 Our Auburn History curriculum commenced in 2015, when Dan Carpenter reached out to the school to 
offer his support to develop a local history curriculum. Carly Cohen, Kathy Doar, Joan Marcotte, and Nell Keif, the 
fifth grade team at the time, jumped on board and organized an Auburn Historical bus tour. Dan Carpenter 
narrated the tour as we drove through the town of Auburn learning about the local architecture and past 
industries that supported the town. From there, the school deemed February as Auburn History Month. During 
this month, the library focused on the many books that the Auburn Historical Society published as well as 
historical artifacts that were housed in the school. This year, our fifth grade students will begin a research project 
on Auburn history and our seventh grade students will investigate the role that Auburn played in the Civil War. 
 Teachers, Andrea O’Neil and Linda Reinelt, visited the Auburn Historical Association over their holiday 
break to get ideas and books to support the project. Some students created the Griffin Library, Longmeadow 
Church, Dockham Store and the Clarence Emery House. 
 Students learn that, in the end, everything we learn in school comes together – English, history, math, 
science, and technology. This hands-on learning helped give students a more tangible understanding of the 
development and history of their hometown! 

mailto:lreinelt@sau15.net
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Editorial Policy 
The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 
newsletter (11 issues/year) published by 
the Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve 
the community by providing information of 
interest to Auburn residents.  As a monthly 
publication, the newsletter is not a forum to 
air opinions as it is not able to provide 
equal time standards.  With a diversity of 
views and opinions among the residents of 
the Town, it is the policy of the AUBURN 
VILLAGE CRIER not to publish editorials or 
letters to the editor that advocate any 
political or policy viewpoint. 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page:  $ 135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 


